NOTICE OF A REMEDIAL ACTION PLAN

3M ELECTRICAL PRODUCTS DIVISION

279 BILLERICA ROAD, CHELMSFORD

RELEASE TRACKING NUMBER 3-20002

A Remedial Action Plan (310 CMR 40.0861) has been developed for this site pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 1406). This disposal site was classified as Tier IC on October 24, 2001 and granted a Waste Site Cleanup Permit on March 5, 2002.

The Remedial Action Plan proposes the following measures to respond to a release of oil and/or hazardous material at this disposal site:

· Monitored Natural Attenuation.

M.G.L. c. 21E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional opportunities for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response actions at disposal sites: 1) The Chief Municipal and Board of Health of the community in which the site is located will be notified of major milestones and events, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1403; and 2) Upon receipt of a petition from ten or more residents of the municipality in which the disposal site is located, or of a municipality potentially affected by a disposal site, a plan for involving the public in decisions regarding response actions at the site will be prepared and implemented, pursuant to 
310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public involvement during its remediation, please contact Mr. Todd Fasking, Senior Environmental Engineer, 3M Environmental Operations, 900 Bush Avenue, Building 42-2E-27, St. Paul, Minnesota, 55133, at (651)778-5344.
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